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Arizona Chapter FBI 
National Academy Associates 
 
 
December 14, 2024 
 
 
 
All FBINAA Members; 
 
Your Arizona Executive Board is proud to announce the opening of the 2025 FBINAA 
Youth Leadership Program (YLP) application process.  This dynamic leadership 
development course is scheduled for June 19-27, 2025, at the FBI Academy in 
Quantico, VA. As many of you know, each State Chapter can select one qualified 
representative for this program at no cost to the attendee.   
 
Applicants must be an incoming high school sophomore or junior, ages 14-16, at the 
start of the program. Applicants must have demonstrated above-average academic 
standards (a 3.0 or higher GPA on a 4.0 scale) and good citizenship. Applicants must 
be physically and medically fit to meet program activities.  Physical training is 
incorporated into daily YLP activities, culminating in a 4.25-mile run on the famed 
USMC obstacle course “Yellow Brick Road.”  Applicants must complete a medical 
information/release form by a certified physician and attach it to the YLP application.  
Any costs related to the medical release are the responsibility of the applicant’s family. 
 
While NA dependency is not required for YLP applicants’, selection points are awarded 
during the selection process if the applicant is related to an NA graduate(s).   
 
To request the application packet, email Phoenix Police Department Commander 
Grady Carlson at grady.carlson@phoenix.gov. The completed forms must be returned 
via email. 
 
 
The deadline date to submit the completed forms is Monday, February 3, 2025. 
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